CITY OF THORNTON – NOVEMBER 6, 2017 – 7:00 P.M. – CITY HALL
The Thornton City Council met on the above date and time with Mayor Brian Crowell calling the meeting to order.  Council members present:  Betty Jensen, Randall Bohman and Rob Duff.  Absent:  Michael Younge and Shelby Steenhard.  Also present:  Tom Janeka, City Attorney, Mike Moeller and Travis Fischer with the Pioneer Enterprise.
Bohman made a motion to approve the agenda.  Jensen seconded, motion carried.

Duff made a motion to approve the minutes as presented from the October meeting.  Bohman seconded, motion carried.

Duff made a motion to approve payment of the bills.  Jensen seconded, motion carried.

Mayor Crowell opened the Public Hearing for the first reading of the proposed 2017 Thornton City Code of Ordinances.  There were no oral or written objections.  Bohman made a motion to close the hearing.  Jensen seconded.  Roll call vote, all ayes, motion carried.  Jensen made a motion to approve the first reading of the proposed 2017 Thornton City Code.  Duff seconded.  Roll call vote, all ayes, motion carried.  The second reading will be at the December 4th Council meeting.
Attorney Moeller reported Don Pittman one of the property owners of 312, 316, and 320 Main Street was served papers on 9/30/17 by Hancock County Sheriff’s office due to the abandoned, deteriorating condition of the properties.  Attorney Moeller will send follow-up correspondence to Mr. Pittman regarding making the buildings safe and secure.
The Hazardous Mitigation Measures and Goals were reviewed.  Jensen mentioned the replacement of the bridges on Ash Street and S 1st Street scheduled for 2018.  The Clerk will mention this to Cerro Gordo County Emergency Management Coordinator, Steve O’Neil.  Bohman made a motion to make no other changes.  Jensen seconded, motion carried.

Janeka reported the sewer service line was televised by Helps Drain Cleaning following the sewer back-up claim at the library.  Helps recommended jetting the line every couple of years to remove tree roots instead of replacing it at this time due to the large expense.

Janeka reported the water shut-off was repaired at Memorial Park near the “Thornton” sign by Nettleton Excavating.  Nettleton also did an emergency fire hydrant replacement at the intersection of N 8th Street and Larch Street due to the hydrant malfunctioning.
The Clerk gave a report on the Work Comp Audit for fiscal year 2016-17 from IMWCA.

The Clerk reported the water softener has been installed at the Community Center and the Bunn Coffee Maker is in service.
Due to the Thanksgiving holiday, recycle pickup for plastic, glass and tin will be moved from Thursday, November 23rd to Tuesday, November 21st following garbage pickup.

The Clerk reported she will be out of the office on Wednesday, November 8th for a budget workshop in Clear Lake.

Bohman made a motion to approve the proposal from WHKS for the 2018 bridge inspection in the amount of $275.  Duff seconded, motion carried. 

The Clerk gave a report on the IDNR Wastewater inspection.

Building permits were approved prior to the meeting by the Clerk for 408 N 4th Street and 200 Elm Street.

Bohman made a motion to adjourn.  Jensen seconded, motion carried.
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